
 

 

 

 

 

 

21 December 2021 

Clarification on Winter Cultural Stability Fund eligibility 

Dear Dawn 

Further to the Committee’s letter (dated 6 December 2021) and the written statement you issued on 

21 December 2021, I am writing to seek further clarity on eligibility for the Winter Cultural Stability 

Fund. I am sure that many organisations will be grateful for this support during these turbulent times.  

Your statement notes that “The Welsh Government is making £5.25m available to assist Wales' arts 

organisations, museums, libraries and independent cinemas through the winter months.” I would be 

grateful if you could clarify further detail on the eligibility criteria for this fund. Specifically, could you 

confirm whether grassroots music venues; theatres and similar venues; and freelancers who work in 

the culture and arts, are eligible to apply to the fund? 

I look forward to hearing from you in due course. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Delyth Jewell MS 

Chair 

Culture, Communications, Welsh Language, Sport and International Relations Committee 

 

Senedd Cymru 
Bae Caerdydd, Caerdydd, CF99 1SN 

SeneddDiwylliant@senedd.cymru 
senedd.cymru/SeneddDiwylliant 

0300 200 6565 

— 
Welsh Parliament 

Cardiff Bay, Cardiff, CF99 1SN 
SeneddCulture@senedd.wales  

senedd.wales/SeneddCulture 
0300 200 6565 

Pwyllgor Diwylliant, Cyfathrebu, y Gymraeg, 
Chwaraeon, a Chysylltiadau Rhyngwladol 
— 
Culture, Communications, Welsh Language, 
Sport, and International Relations Committee 

Dawn Bowden MS 

Deputy Minister for Arts and Sport and Chief 

Whip 

Welsh Government 



 

 

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg. 

We welcome correspondence in Welsh or English. 


